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Background on Annual Economic Statement

In 2023, the Board of Supervisors passed amendments to 

Administrative Code Section 10.1 (Annual Economic 

Statement – City-Funded Organizations) which required 

nonprofits who receive more than $100,000 from the City 

to make certain information publicly available.

The Office of the City Administrator, in partnership with the 

Controller’s Office, developed a new process to implement 

this requirement which asked nonprofits to: 

1) Post the required information on their public website, 

and 

2) Report back to the City that they completed this 

posting.

Several nonprofits contacted the City to report that certain 

information required by the legislation could compromise 

personal safety of the organization and their staff. 

President Mandelman introduced legislation allowing for 

redaction of information that could compromise public 

safety, which is here for your consideration today.
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Legislation overview & purpose

If passed, this legislation would allow nonprofit organizations to redact the 

required Annual Economic Statement information in certain situations:

“to protect personal safety where an organization whose agents, 

employees, or officers have received threats of violence in the 

past year”

“or where an organization performs similar work to another 

organization whose agents, employees, or officers have 

received threats of violence in the past year.”
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